May 9, 2009

Dear Michael,

The Cape Elizabeth Land Trust (CELT) board of directors has carefully evaluated and considered the Shore Road Path Committee’s request to bring a portion of the proposed Path onto the Robinson Wood’s Preserve. At our board meeting of Monday, April 27, the board reached a unanimous decision: The Shore Road Path is not considered to be an appropriate use of the Robinson Woods Preserve.

The Board’s decision is limited specifically to the merits of bringing the proposed path onto Robinson Woods. The decision does not address the larger question regarding the overall desirability of the Path for the Town of Cape Elizabeth. In fact, our board believes strongly that this decision should be left up to the community at large. CELT has not, and does not wish to influence that decision. 

As a conservation organization entrusted with the stewardship and preservation of the Robinson Woods, we looked to the Robinson Woods Conservation Easement for guidance:

“This Conservation Easement is intended to protect the natural, scenic and undeveloped character of the Protected Property, and to promote the conservation of its forests, shoreland and their associated wildlife habitat values. It is also intended to balance the community need for open land available for quiet daytime non-motorized public outdoor recreation, nature observation and study, with restrictions that will ensure that the experience of the public on the Protected Property will continue to be one, increasingly rare, of relatively unstructured quiet contemplation and reverence for the natural world.”
In addition, the Conservation Easement binds CELT, Maine Coast Heritage Trust and the Town of Cape Elizabeth to an agreement “consistent with the intent to assure the preservation of Robinson Woods as an undeveloped and traditional rural forest and shorefront preserve, and to preserve the opportunity for daytime low impact outdoor recreation consistent with the protection of its natural and cultural resources.”
Within our organization, CELT has a written policy governing proposed changes or alterations to the management of our preserves. This policy clearly states that we should not approve requested uses of the property unless such use will strengthen the preservation of the property and/or have demonstrable benefit for the parcel’s wildlife and conservation values.

As with any proposed use of the property CELT must consider the extent to which the proposed changes or alterations would enhance, or detract from the conservation values of the property, as well as the intent of such uses. In evaluating the Shore Road Path Committee’s request, our board determined that the primary purpose of the Path was to provide a thoroughfare for walkers, joggers, bicyclists and others to pass from one part of Cape Elizabeth to another. As such, our board concluded that the Shore Road Path would not further the purposes of the Robinson Woods Conservation Easement to ensure the public experience of the Preserve continues to be one of “relatively unstructured quiet contemplation and reverence for the natural world.” Nor would the Path strengthen the preservation of the property nor have demonstrable benefit for the parcels’ wildlife and conservation values. 

It is our sincere hope that CELT’s decision will be viewed as one made in the interest of preserving this signature property without further alteration or encroachment.

If you have further questions about our decision, I would be happy to speak with you and Council members directly.

Sincerely,

Ted Darling, Board President

Cape Elizabeth Land Trust

